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REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING: JUNE 1, 2016, beginning 10:00 A.M., at AAA Mid-Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ.  Speaker is inspirational – motivational and a NYPD ex police officer who served at the World Trade Center on 9-11-01, Michael Ashton.  Topic: Live to Succeed. Don’t  miss this one!   
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  The month of June marks a milestone for our Association – we are now in business for 42 years!  Automatic cars are rapidly approaching.  I look forward to the advance in technology and I support anything that will make our roads safer.  I am concerned, however, if the new technology will recognize the directions given by a police officer.  So far I have not seen anything that satisfactorily answers my concern.   Once again I would like to remind you that the summer months are also deadly times for motorists.  Pay particular attention to violations of traffic laws, particularly the 101 days between Memorial Day and Labor Day.  May is motorcycle month and you will likely see an increase in 2-wheeled vehicles.  Other motor vehicles must yield to them when appropriate.  Also remember that Bicycles and Motorcycles have a low profile and are not easily seen.   Stay safe, Tim 
CATCH DISTRACTED DRIVERS WITH TEXTALYZER: EA device known as a TEXTALYZER will soon be available to Police that provides a new tool to combat distracted drivers.  New York’s State Senate is considering a bill that would allow officers to carry the devices that can tell if a driver was using their smartphone near, or at the time of a collision. Some studies say that distracted driving is nearly as big a problem as drunken driving, but the truth is unclear because privacy laws can prevent police from checking a driver’s phone after a crash.  The legislation is named Evan’s Law who was killed by a distracted driver. This expands the implied consent law, and includes cell phone testing.  Currently in most states there’s implied consent to undertake sobriety testing as part of having a driver’s license.  
OPERATING WHILE SUSPENDED FOR DWI:   In a published Appellate Court Ruling in State v. Luzhak, the court construed NJSA 2C:40-26 (Operating motor vehicle during period of license suspension, a fourth degree crime) to apply anywhere in the United States.   A drunken driving conviction anywhere in the U.S. will expose a motorist to 2C:40-26 - not just in New Jersey.
WHY THERE ARE LICENSING PLATES:   New York became the first U.S. state to require license plates.  On Apr. 25, 1901, New York required owners of motor vehicles to register with the state. It also mandated that every motor vehicle display “the separate initials of the owner’s name placed upon the back thereof in a conspicuous place, the letters forming such initials to be at least three inches in height.” Owners were expected to provide their own identifying letters, and in those early days there were no restrictions on materials, style or color. Some used metal house letters on leather or wood, others painted the letters directly on their vehicles.  The law also imposed a minimum speed limit (8 mph in cities and 15 mph in rural areas.  On May 2, 1901, 17 people had already applied for licenses and a man received the first one. But, as the number of cars increased, the painted-on-initials system began to fail.  There were too many people with the same initials. On May 15, 1903, the state passed a law requiring the New York Secretary of State to assign each registered owner a number that would be displayed on the back of the vehicle. That same year New York drivers would have to provide their own plates until 1910 when Massachusetts became the first to distribute state-issued plates.

WELL GOLLYLEE:  A man in Tennessee made a big mistake when he attempted to rob an on duty cop sitting in an unmarked police car.  The 22 year old allegedly opened the passenger door and wanted cash.  The officer politely identified himself and drew his weapon so the robber took off only to be caught within moments by other cops.  The robber proves Crime Does Not Pay.                                            
   
The Association does not meet during July and August.  See you in September – Enjoy the summer.
May is motorcycle awareness month 


	As of May 18, 2016 there were 192 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 172 during the same period in 2015, 
AN INCREASE OF 20 DEATHS.  
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Deaths: Driver 11182; Passenger 28/30; Pedalcyclist 01/03; Pedestrian 52/57. Crashes 182/164. 
US SUPREME COURT REVIEWING DRUNKEN DRIVING REFUSAL: The US Supreme Court heard oral arguments in a pair of cases to decide whether laws in North Dakota and Minnesota that make it a crime for motorists to refuse to take a breathalyzer, urine or blood test violate the US Constitution. Criminal refusal statutes in driving under the influence of alcohol cases (DUI) were an example of the state using an indirect method to do what it is prohibited from doing. Justice Anthony Kennedy wondered whether that was actually true.  "If the state can impose a civil administrative sanction, why couldn't it also impose a criminal sanction?" Kennedy asked. "We could have hypotheticals where you would just be no more than three days in jail, criminal sanction, or a three year suspension, which is obviously greater. Why should there be a difference?” The justices wondered whether the notion of implied consent was entirely fictional. The ability to drive is for most people essential to having a job, and even if people were forced to explicitly sign an agreement to submit to testing, that consent would be coerced." It seems to me that the flexibility that a state has in this situation depends upon what rights the motorist has," Chief Justice John Roberts observed. When pressed by the justices, state prosecutors were unable to come up with a practical reason for a police officer not to secure a warrant while transporting a suspect to the police station or hospital for testing. Electronic warrants are now available in forty states. Rural states like North Dakota argued such a requirement would be “expensive and inconvenient." So that excuses you from a constitutional requirement?" Justice Sonia Sotomayor asked. "We're now going to bend the Fourth Amendment, which I always thought started on the presumption that we favor warrants -- we don't disfavor them. But since many jurisdictions seem to manage it, we give a pass to North Dakota because it doesn't want to?"
The prosecutors countered that if they are forced to seek warrants for every DUI test, they will always choose blood because that is the only one certain to produce results. A blood draw can be forced, but a breath test cannot.                                      
POLICE MEMORIAL SERVICE:   The police memorial service for law enforcement officers is on May 24th at the great Auditorium in Ocean Grove, NJ, beginning at 11:00 A.M.  This year we will honor the lives and service of Trooper Eli M. McCarson (New Jersey State Police), Trooper Anthony A. Raspa (New Jersey State Police) and Corporal Scott R. Thompson (Manchester Township Police Department).                                                                                                                                                     2016 DUES NOW PAYABLE: The Annual NJPTOA membership Dues for 2016 is $50.00 per year, per department. For your convenience an invoice is attached. Please make payment as soon as possible. NATIONAL SEAT BELT MOBILIZATION:  The 2016 Seat Belt Enforcement Mobilization is May 23 to June 5, 2016.                                                                                                                                                
COMPLIANCE WITH ABIGALS LAW:  Abigail’s Law (P.L.2015, c.266) requires school buses manufactured after July 17, 2016, to be equipped with a sensor “to determine the presence of objects in the front or back of the bus.”  The Motor Vehicle Commission is in the early stages of drafting proposed regulations outlining the requirements for the design and installation of the sensor.  Prior to July 17, 2016, school bus manufacturers should comply with the statute’s requirements as they see fit.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

SUMMER MEETING:  The Summer meeting will be on June 29, 2016 at the Atlantic City Convention Center begging at 10:00 AM.  After the meeting we are invited by the NJ Police Chiefs Association to tour the largest police exposition on the east coast -  a treat you don’t want to miss.
       The Association does not meet during July and August.  See you in September – enjoy the summer.
                                     National Seat Belt Enforcement Mobilization is May 16-June 5

                        NEXT MEETING:  JUNE 1, 2016 – AAA BUILDING IN HAMILTON, NJ – Don’t miss it!
                REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 
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